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July 30, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Ferguson: 

The enclosed report, Review of the feasibility of implementing recycling and solar powered trash compaction at King County owned and leased facilities, responds to Proviso P3 adopted in Section 112 Facilities Management Internal Service in the 2010 King County Adopted Budget, Ordinance 16717.  The proviso directs the Facilities Management Division of the Department of Executive Services to review the recycling and solar powered trash compaction devices at buildings owned and leased by King County.  The Transit division of the Transportation Department was also issued a similar proviso and both divisions were directed to collaborate and provide a joint report.  Staff from FMD and Transit have collaborated on the subject and have concluded that each division has substantially different waste collection needs and are submitting separate reports.  The enclosed feasibility analysis took approximately eighty hours to prepare over a three month period. Several staff were tasked to assemble the information with the average hourly rate of $54.00 per hour for a total cost of $4,320.  As this is a proviso response, it is a one-time event.
Cities and universities throughout the United States, Canada and Europe are using solar compaction units to reduce their labor, fuel, and equipment costs and to demonstrate the importance of using renewable energy.  These units are basically average-sized waste receptacles, such as one commonly sees on sidewalks or in parks, that compact waste within the receptacle itself using solar energy.  Fewer collection visits to each trash receptacle, reduced waste collection routes, fewer truck miles driven and reduced fuel consumption offset the investment in solar compactor in the short term and produce real savings in the long term.  The technology does not include large-scale dumpsters, such as those used in commercial buildings.
The Facilities Management Division routinely explores ways to reduce the costs associated with waste collection and recycling.  This feasibility analysis afforded staff the opportunity to contact selected city and university representatives to learn of their very positive experiences with solar compactor units.  Staff also learned of expanding markets and future trends in the use of solar compactor units from industry representatives.  

From the county departments and divisions responsible for buildings owned and leased by King County, staff determined that there are very few county maintained waste receptacles outside our facilities.  Sidewalk waste receptacles near our facilities are generally owned and maintained by the respective city.  For the few outside receptacles that do exist, they are scattered throughout the county and their maintenance is incidental to other maintenance activities. 

As a result, staff has concluded that based on the limited number of outside receptacles and the relatively small cost to maintain our existing inventory, installation of solar compactors would not likely generate savings for general government building operations.  While these units do send a strong message to the community regarding the importance of using renewable energy, and can provide opportunities for public private partnerships, their use outside county facilities is extremely limited. 

If you have any questions regarding this report, please call Facilities Management Division Director Kathy Brown, at 296-0630.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine

King County Executive 

Enclosure 

cc:
King County Councilmembers 



ATTN: Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff 




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic Planning and Performance Management 


Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)


Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
